
CMRS BOARD MEETING MINUTES

December 8, 2004

CMRS BOARD OFFICE

21 MILLCREEK PARK

FRANKFORT, KY

Board Members Present:  David Lucas, Richard Guittar, Forest Skaggs, Rob South, Laura Phipps, Dee Hopper and Sgt. John Bradley

Staff Present:  Jennifer Jackson, Ken Mitchell

I. Welcome and Introductions:  Chairperson Laura Phipps called the meeting to order at 10:05AM. 


II. Approval of minutes: Minutes from November 18, 2004 board meeting were discussed and amendments made.  David Lucas made a motion to approve the minutes as amended, Richard Guittar seconded and the motion carried. 

III. Administrator’s report:  Ken mentioned that he would get an update from Dodd Harris regarding the requested Attorney General opinion regarding the application of CMRS statutes to prepaid wireless service and forward that to the board members via email.

Ken reported that the contract between BellSouth and Kentucky State Police regarding PSAP call transfers has been signed by both parties and Pam Slagle from BellSouth indicated to him that the service would be ready to implement in a couple of weeks.

Ken presented a draft of a letter to Harrison County in response to the letter received by the CMRS board regarding the denial of a homeland security grant for that county’s 911 center.  The board recommended changes to the draft.  Ken will make the recommended changes and the letter will be sent to Harrison County.

IV. Financial report:  Jennifer will forward the information regarding an appropriations increase requested for the administrative account to the board members.


V. Personnel Committee:  Committee has not met, Rob deferred to Laura for an update of the status of CMRS administrator appointment.  Laura stated that she expects an appointment soon but has nothing official to report at this time.


VI. Legislative discussion:  The board reviewed a draft of legislation prepared by Dodd Harris as a result of the November board discussions and made some modifications to the draft.  David Lucas made a motion to approve the draft as amended, Richard Guittar seconded and the motion carried.

David Lucas presented proposals to draft legislative changes to re-allocate CMRS funds to create a grant pool to assist in the development of E911 as outlined during previous board legislative discussions.  The board requested more information regarding the administrative account budget and expected carrier cost recovery need before they make decisions to support a change in the fund allocation.  Jennifer Jackson will prepare budgets and estimates for the discussion and forward to the board members.


VII. Other comments:  Dee Hopper discussed a problem with a carrier in Christian county who has stated that they can’t provide phase II service because they don’t have routing #’s for Kentucky.  

Laura Phipps presented a letter that was sent to Commissioner Mike Inman of the Commonwealth Office of Technology notifying him that Cingular has purchased AT&T and that both Richard Guittar and Rob South represent that company and will continue to serve on the CMRS Board at this time. 
 
Rob South made a motion to adjourn at 12:43 PM.  Dee Hopper seconded and all were in favor.
  
Next board meeting will be January 13th at 10:00AM at the CMRS Board Office.

